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PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY  

The Swallow School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, ancestry, creed, sex, marital or 

parental status, disability, or age in its programs and activities and provides equal access to the Boy/Girl Scouts and other 
designated youth groups. Federal law prohibits discrimination in employment.
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Dear Residents of the Swallow School District, 

During the 2016-2017 school year the Board of Education finalized our Strategic Plan for the Swallow School 

District, addressed new agenda items and celebrated many successes.  We welcomed the start of the new school 

year with the inaugural 4K program in partnership with Wee Know School and over the winter approved bringing 

the program in-house to Swallow for the upcoming year. 

Over the summer the Board approved the work of the teachers, staff and administration to the updated curriculum 

for K-8 social studies, K-6 Spanish, K-8 writing, and the curriculum for 4K.  In fall, the Board approved the $6 

million dollar budget, which included no increase in the mill rate.  Additionally, the Board celebrated with the 

families, students, staff, and the entire community in earning National Blue Ribbon recognition in the Closing the 

Gaps category.     

Throughout the fall and winter the Board worked diligently to finalize and approve the Districtôs 10 Year Long 

Range Plan, with shorter (3 year) strategic goals to advance the District toward the outcomes for the Long Range 

Plan.  During the process, the Board developed the district motto, revised the mission statement, and determined 3 

strategy areas using feedback from the prior two Community Conversations seriesô and data from the Annual 

District Student, Parent, and Staff survey.  Once the Long Range Plan was drafted, the board had administration 

obtain feedback from staff and parents about it and develop the 3 year action plans for each of the strategy 

areas.  Details can be found on the district's new website in the Board of Education section. 

Over the winter and into spring, the board reviewed and approved multiple policy and operational items, including 

a new Two-Year Investment Plan for district funding and fundraising priorities, a process to redesign the Teacher 

Pay Model and the establishment of a Long-Term Capital Improvement Fund.  This new fund will allow the 

District to set aside funds in a dedicated account to be used for expenditures consistent with an approved long-range 

Capital Improvement Plan.    

In late winter the Board had a chance to hear reports and recommendations from both the Fine Arts and 

PE/Health/Guidance Curriculum and Programmatic Review Committees, and the Board approved the 

recommendations of the committees. 

In spring, we thanked School Board President Rebecca Morrison for seven years of service and welcomed new 

member Peggy Moede. As we look forward to the start of another school year, there are challenges and exciting 

times that await.  Swallowôs declining enrollment due to housing development, state caps on allowable state 

budgeting, uncertainty with the state's biennial budget and its effects on the district, pose challenges.  However, 

working with the fantastic community, staff, students and parents we look forward to overcoming these challenges 

and continuing our long standing tradition of Inspiring Excellence. 

Sincerely, 

 

John Stahl 

School Board President 
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John Stahl 

President 

Term Expires 2018 

 

 

Susie Polentini 

Vice President 

Term Expires 2018 

 

Peggy Moede 

Clerk 

Term Expires 2020 

 

Darin Clark 

Treasurer 

Term Expires 2019 

 

Aaron Dentz 

Member 

Term Expires 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3×ÁÌÌÏ× 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ 3ÔÁÔÅÍÅÎÔ 
Together we will inspire each other to achieve excellence as self-

directed, problem-solving, responsible, life-long learners.  
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To the citizens of the Swallow School District: 

 

It is a sincere privilege to write to you as the Superintendent of our outstanding school district!  It is clear the students in our classrooms 

continue to perform at the highest levels, not only in the Lake Country area, but across Wisconsin and the United States.   

 

The 2016-17 school year saw our recognition as a National Blue Ribbon School in the Closing the Gaps category, one of only 329 schools in 

the United States to earn this designation. This marks the first time in the awardôs 34 year existence that any Arrowhead-area school has 

earned this accolade. Swallowôs designation signals our school is making the fastest progress in our state in closing achievement gaps among 

student subgroups and places our performance among the top ½ of 1% of all schools in the United States. 

 

This is a treasured and hard to achieve distinction that should never be the goal of a school or districtðrather, if you focus on doing the small 

things really well and building on successes to achieve larger goals, then sustaining exceptional results may cause others to notice. In our 

case, we have worked to reshape our approach to teaching and learning for the benefit of our students and their futures. This takes 

tremendous patience, persistence, and dedication from everyone involved and I want to thank you all for your support and belief in our 

continued journey towards excellence in all facets of educating our students. 

 

Our staff is the very best at what they do. They care deeply about getting to know individual children so they can help them learn and grow. 

We are not just individually good at our jobs here at Swallow, we are a great team. Blue Ribbon Schools nurture a culture that makes 

teamwork the ñway we do things.ò We get uncharacteristically high achievement and statistically extraordinary growth out of students 

because we know our kids and work tirelessly to link student passions with learning. We provide rigorous learning experiences that charge 

kids with creating new ideas and synthesizing complex information. We have a community that supports educationðyou so valued education 

that you create our school in 1842 before Wisconsin was even a state. This progressive desire for a strong educational foundation is ingrained 

in the fabric of our community to this very day and we thank you for it. 

 

In addition to the Blue Ribbon, our district continued its commitment to continuous improvement with the passage of a new Long Range 

Plan. Time was devoted to professional development for staff and we reviewed our Fine Arts and Guidance, Health, and Physical Education 

programs using our rigorous process which involves students, parents, staff and external experts to ensure our programming meets national 

and international standards of excellence. We also conducted our annual survey with students, parents, and staff which provided feedback 

that will inform goals as we look towards next year. We began a 4-Year-Old Kindergarten program with Wee Know School and then, due to 

its success, decided to offer it on-site beginning with the 2017-18 school year. 

 

We are indebted to the community for donations of more than $95,000 over the past year which have brought improvements to the Discovery 

Lab and Center, new playground equipment, classroom enhancements to support hands on learning in accordance with our long range plan, 

and celebrations for earning the Blue Ribbon. Additionally, we received $6,000 from the Kohl Foundation as a result of teacher Gretchen 

Nelson receiving the Herb Kohl Educational Foundation Fellowship Award, which showcases again the talent and commitment to Inspiring 

Excellence our teachers demonstrate on a daily basis. These monies have been used to purchase flexible furnishings for her classroom. 

 

In the year ahead, we will embark on our Action Plan for Student Growth and Engagement, an outgrowth of the districtôs new Long Range 

Plan, which encompasses academic, social, and emotional growth and development. We are conducting a Curricular and Programmatic 

Review of our Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math programs and will recommend changes as necessary to ensure these programs 

prepare our students for their futures in an ever-changing world. Our school board and facilities team, with input from all stakeholders, will 

continue to plan for major Capital Improvement Needs coming due, such as a new roof, new windows on parts of the building, and work to 

the foundation of the 1890s building. We will continue to assess and evaluate our financial position and make decisions that support our 

district mission as the state legislature passes the next biennial budget.  

 

I look forward to this great school year and all of the exciting work we are doing with the staff and community to continue to grow our school 

with the best interests of our students at the heart of our decisions. I welcome the chance to meet you and gain your insights into this 

important work and to seeing you over the coming weeks and months at our many school events! 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Melissa Thompson, Ph.D. 

Superintendent 
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2015-16 SCHOOL DISTRICT ASSESSMENT DATA 

 

In the spring of 2016 Wisconsin public schools administered the standardized assessment called the Forward Exam.  

Students in grades 3-8 participated in the English/Language Arts and Mathematics portions of the assessment.  The 

Forward Exam was a new assessment which replaced the Badger Exam and the Wisconsin Knowledge and 

Concepts Exam from previous years. As part of the Wisconsin Student Assessment System, the Forward Exam is a 

standardized achievement test designed to assess what students know in relation to the Wisconsin Academic 

Standards. 

 

The information below represent these results overall and by grade level for both the Mathematics and 

English/Language Arts portions of the assessment.  The data for the most recent standardized assessment from the 

spring of 2017 is not yet available to school districts. 

Math Forward Results- Swallow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELA Forward Results- Swallow 
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71% 

29% 

Music 

Non-Participation Participation

57% 43% 

Athletic  

Non-Participation Participation

68% 

 
32% 

Academic 

Non-Participation Participation

ATTENDANCE 2015-16 
 

School Enrollment Attendance Rate 

Swallow 528 97.0 % 

State ï Elementary Schools 867,137 95.4 % 

NOTE:   Attendance is face-to-face instructional contact between a student and a teacher.  It is collected for the entire school year.  The attendance rate is 
actual days of attendance divided by possible days of attendance, expressed as a percentage.  The smallest reportable unit of attendance is one-half 

day. This data is from the WISEDash portal. 

 

2015-16 EXTRA/CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 

 

NOTE: The total enrollment for grades 6-8 in the 2015-16 school year at Swallow was 227 students. Extra/Co-curricular activities are school sanctioned 
groups or events, not offered for credit or grade, designed to broaden, develop, and enhance school experience in areas of academics, athletics, and music. Data 

are reported for grades 6 through 8. The participation rate for each activity category is the number of participants divided by the 6th through 8th grade 
enrollment, counted on the third Friday in September. 

 

2017-18 EXPECTED ENROLLMENT 

GRADE RESIDENT OPEN ENROLLMENT  TOTAL  

4K 39 4 43 

KG 13 5 18 

1 28 6 34 

2 43 4 47 

3 35 8 43 

4 47 7 54 

5 54 9 63 

6 48 12 60 

7 57 14 71 

8 68 7 75 

TOTAL  432 
76 

508 
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